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Protocol on the counting of the ballot on the semester ticket from 05/05 - 09/05/2025 

The Student Council of the Friedrich Schiller University Jena decided to hold a ballot on 8 April 2025. The ballot 
is based on §4 of the statutes and §20 of the student body's rules of procedure. In accordance with §20 para. 2 
of the student body's rules of procedure, Helen Würflein was appointed as voting leader and Anne Kaufmann 
and Niklas Menge as assessors.  

The students voted on whether to approve the amended contract with the VMT and the price increase of the 
Germany semester ticket (nationwide semester ticket in the solidarity model) for 34.80 euros per month 
(208.80 euros per semester). The vote took place from 5 to 9 May 2025 at various locations of the Friedrich 
Schiller University Jena.  

The counting took place on 09 May 2025 from 15:00 in seminar room 120 in Carl-Zeiss-Straße 3 . Involved in 
the counting were: Helen Würflein, Anne Kaufmann, Niklas Menge, Judith Stecklina, Ganymed Stark, Franka 
Jung, Anna Theus and Vincent Kempfer.  

Number of voters: 15,420 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Number of votes cast in favour of the contract with VMT: 3,775 (24.48%)  

-of which invalid: 1 (0.03%)  
-of which valid: 3,774 (99.97%)  

Of the valid votes in favour of the contract with VMT:  
-Yes: 3,512 (93.06%)  
-No: 262 (6.94%)  

Number of votes cast in favour of the Deutschlandsemesterticket 3,785 (24.55%)  

-of which invalid: 0 (0.00%) 
 -of which valid: 3,785 (100%)  
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Of the valid votes in favour of the Deutschlandsemesterticket:   

-Yes: 3,719 (98.26%)  
-No: 66 (1.74%)  

This means that the extension of the contract with the VMT at a price of €14.70 per semester and the retention 
of the Germany semester ticket at a price of €208.80 have been approved by the student body. We would like to 
thank all students who took part in the ballot and, above all, all those who helped.  

Yours sincerely 

Helen Würflein Anne Kaufmann Niklas Menge


